## Harbor View Presbyterian Church Weekly Newsletter



We are nearing the end of our stewardship campaign. Worship did an excellent job of showing us the many hats that they wear. Sometimes it is hard to know what goes on behind the scenes to make our church run so well. As always, many hands make light work. We are hoping that when you consider financial tithe that you will also consider working with one of our committees. Being involved allows us to serve our community in so many ways. As you fill out your pledge card, remember there is a back to the card with committees and activities listed. Please prayerfully consider checking off a few items. In 1 Peter 10 we are told, "Each of you should use whatever gift you have received to serve others, as faithful stewards of God's grace in its various forms."

We still have a couple of committees to hear from and we are working to find new elders for the coming year. Please consider answering yes if you are called. It is just another great way to be a Cheerful Giver!

The online pledge link is bit.ly/HVPCpledge24.



Please let us know if you plan to attend so we can prepare the proper amount of food. Sign up here!





## **Men's Winter Clothing Community Outreach Mission**

We have 2 more Sundays to collect gently used jackets, sweatshirts, gloves, blankets, and other cold weather items for the men staying at a camp on Johns Island. There is a box in the narthex marked "Men's Winter Clothing Community Outreach Mission." Please bring in any men's clean, gently used jackets, sweatshirts, gloves, or blankets and place them in the box.

They will be delivered to the camp on Thursday, November 9. In the past our Outreach Mission has helped the local community in many ways. After all, the spirit of giving along with sharing is part of our love and faith in Jesus Christ.

If you would like more information, please contact Chad Atwater at ph. 843-460-8623 or email the HVPC church office at office@harborviewpc.org to Chad Atwater.



Our 1 Day Women's Retreat is fast approaching. The retreat will be on Saturday, December 2nd at HVPC from 9 a.m.-3 p.m. We will be doing a study on advent, making oyster shell ornaments, singing songs of praise and having a time of relaxation and fellowship. The cost is \$20 a person. You can pay Tracy Conner or Rossie Webber. There will be breakfast and lunch provided. We need a head count no later than Sunday, November 26th so that we can have an accurate count for food. Please make sure that you bring your Bibles and shoes to walk in. Please let Tracy Conner know if you have any questions.



Help us raise funds just by donating gently worn, used and new shoes! Be sure to ask, friends, family, neighbors and co-workers to donate too!

Collected shoes not only help support us, but they will be reused and given a second life by those in need through #microenterprise. It's a WIN-WIN!

St John's SGA

**Group Name** 

Harborview Pres. Church

**Drop-off Location** 

052022F

The Student Government Association at St. John's High School (Deborah Bobo is the advisor) is doing a fundraiser/service project that involves collecting gently used shoes. The shoes collected will go to 3rd world countries where small businesses will clean and refurbish them and then sell them to the community. The SGA will receive some funds based on the # of pounds that are collected to fund activities for the student body.

Clean out your closet and bring your old shoes to the church and place them in the collection box this Sunday and next. Our students would appreciate your support and you'll have more room in your closet!

Thank you, Deborah Bobo



JIO is planning to share Thanksgiving meals with 225 James Island families this year. HVPC is collecting food for the bags. Please put donations in the wooden box outside the doors. Food items needed are:

cans of corn
green beans
lima beans
fruit cocktail
chicken broth
stuffing
gravy mix (pouch)
muffin mix
instant pudding
graham cracker pie crust

We will be assembling the bags on November 10 at 9 a.m. and sharing with families James Island on November 11 at 8:30 a.m.

Please contact Alixanna Benson or Rieko Sloane if you would like to help.



## The Greeters this Sunday are:

Rossie Webber, Bob McKay



Samuel Sloane 10/26 Josephine Stewart 10/28 Chris Benson 10/29 Adam Webber 10/29 Bob Davison 10/31 Andrew Ronayne 10/31 Anne Hart 11/4 David Stoll 11/4 Jim Bobo 11/5 Rhodine Floyd 11/5



# Coffee Fellowship Helpers in October & November:

October 29 - Nancy Parnelle November 5 - Sandra Bessent



November 12 - Frances Bath November 19 - Kay Truluck November 26 - Wilma Deddish

## **Nursery Volunteers in October:**

October 29 - Rossie Webber



Flowers for the Sanctuary

We encourage everyone to bring your own fresh flowers or silk arrangement.

The flower sign up has gone back to a physical paper copy. It is located on the door in the hallway across from the old kitchen.

## Please be in prayer for:

Bennette Cornwell (Mike & Pam Shuler), Sherry Osborne (Mary Stoll), John Thomas, John & Betty DeVane, the family of David Warren (Susan Brown), Jerome Sloane (Rieko Sloane), Elsie Clees, Mike & Wilma Deddish, John & Beverly O'Brien, Nelson Springer, Charles Truluck, Lois Amos, Marg Mills, Tommy & Sue Mathews, Rosemarie DeGroot, Virginia Thomas, The Woods Family.

### **Special Events:**

October - Collection of winter coats and blankets

November 5 - Consecration Sunday and Thanks-a-Brunch!

November 9 - Delivery of winter clothing to Johns Island, meet at 3:20 p.m. to carpool

November 10 - JIO Thanksgiving bag assembly at 9 a.m.-12 p.m.

November 11 - JIO Thanksgiving bag distribution at 8:30 a.m.-12:30 p.m.

November 15 - Church on Wednesday

November 16 & 17 - Backpack Buddies

November 25 - Greening of the Sanctuary

December 2 - One Day Women's Retreat at HVPC

December 9 - Decorating the Chrismon Tree

December 10 - Outdoor Tree Lighting & Concert

December 10 - Angel Tree wrapped gifts due to HVPC

December 17 - Angel Tree gifts delivery 1-3 p.m.

December 20 - Church on Wednesday

December 24 - Christmas Eve evening worship service

February 11 - Scout Sunday

February 24 - Oyster Roast at Truluck Island

#### Weekly:

Coffee Fellowship Flowers for the Sanctuary James Island Outreach food delivery

#### Monthly:

Lunch Bunch (first Tuesday)

Presbyterian Women Morning Circle (third Tuesday) starting again in September COW - Church on Wednesday (third Wednesday)

**Backpack Buddies** 

Men's Breakfast (first & third Thursday)

Book Club (third Sunday)



You may give online <u>here</u>.

Access the Church Directory <u>here</u>.

See a list of the HVPC Session members and email addresses **here**.



"Sharing God's Love with All"
- Mark 12:31

<u>Mission Statement</u>: Harbor View Presbyterian is a neighborhood church that fosters relationships through worship and fellowship, spreads love through outreach, and seeks to create a spiritual environment for lifelong learning.

> Church Office: (843) 795-4072 Rusty's Cell Phone: (864) 399-2288

Harbor View Presbyterian | 900 Harbor View Rd, Charleston, SC 29412

Unsubscribe office@harborviewpc.org

<u>Update Profile</u> | Constant Contact Data <u>Notice</u>

Sent byoffice@harborviewpc.orgpowered by



Try email marketing for free today!